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June 18, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits the second supplemental ordinance of 2012, which includes requests for both operating and capital improvement program (CIP) budgets.  The items included in this supplemental range from technical and revenue backed changes, to investments in technology and funding to meet legal mandates.  Descriptions of these items can be found in the narrative table included in this package.  
The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $3.6 million, of which $805,340 is revenue backed.  The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $4.3 million, of which $3.6 million is revenue backed.

There are four items in the supplemental I would like to highlight:
Office of Public Defense (OPD) Public Employees Retirement System (PERS) Increase

In January of this year, the State Supreme Court reaffirmed its ruling in Kevin Dolan v. King County that the employees of the four non-profit firms providing public defense services through contract are “also county employees for the purposes of PERS.” In March, the Pierce County Superior Court ordered King County to enroll current employees of the four defense firms in PERS in April.  The County has complied with this order.  The supplemental ordinance includes $1.3 million for OPD to pay for the employer contribution for the last nine months of 2012.  This expense was included in the Risk Mitigation reserve in the 2012 General Fund financial plan.
Agriculture Support and Marketing 
As a result of a State Supreme Court decision about the Mason County Conservation District assessment and litigation pending in King County, the King Conservation District (KCD) has decided to place the revenue from its 2012 assessment into escrow. This creates funding gaps in several County programs.  This supplemental ordinance provides $215,000 of General Fund support to replace KCD funding for agricultural support and marketing programs.  This is intended as one-time funding for 2012 only.  If the litigation is resolved successfully for the County, it may be possible to restore KCD funding for these programs later in the year, but this appropriation is needed now if these programs are to continue.

Washington State University (WSU) 4-H and Related Youth Programs

This ordinance adds $100,000 of General Fund and reappropriates $16,000 of prior year funding to WSU to support youth programs in King County.  The County has funded these programs for many years, but funding has gradually declined due to economic conditions.  No funds were included in the 2012 Adopted Budget while the County and WSU explored various options to continue the programs.  At this time, the minimum County commitment needed to continue the group of programs is $100,000, which will cover costs for 2012.
Information Technology (IT) Investments

The 2nd supplemental continues King County’s investments in IT projects, including the Enterprise Customer Relationship Management (CRM) project, the Enterprise Document Management System, the repair of a radio tower on Sobieski Mountain, and funding for the Next Generation Land Mobile Radio System.  Appropriation for the Sheriff’s Office’s Electronic Scheduling System is also included in this ordinance, but the request is technical in nature.  The CRM project is funded by accessing the Innovation Reserve originally established in the General Fund for 2011.  The other projects use a variety of funding sources.
The omnibus supports the Financial Stewardship Goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 
206-263-9687.
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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